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14 September 2022

RE: The Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 2015 (As

Ammended): Schedule 2, Part 6 Class A – Agricultural Development Prior Notification:

New Farm Track at Rydon Farm, Talaton.

Dear Planning,

I write to you in relation to the carrying out of engineering operations to provide a new farm
track at Rydon Farm, Talaton. As set out within Schedule 2 Part 6 Class A of the General
Permitted Development Order, such works are c onsidered permitted development.

In accordance with the conditions set out under Part 6, paragraph A.2 sub-paragraph 2, this
letter comprises the prior notification to the Council for a determination as to whether the
prior approval of the authority will be required as to the siting and means of construction of
the proposed private way. This notification is accompanied by a description of the proposed
development, the operational need to support it and information on the proposed
construction specification and materials. A plan indicating the proposed routing is also

appended. This has been submitted via the planning portal and the reference is PP-

1155521 2

Operational requirements

In January 2020 I completed the construction of a Dungstore (Application No 19/1052/FUL so
we have now had 2 winters of operating the new arrangements. At present, the existing
access arrangements for heavy farm machinery at Rydon Farm to access the Dungstore is
convoluted and requires tractors hauling large dung trailers to navigate through the existing
farmyard and adjacent to the farmhouse. Frequent access is also required to an existing
4,000 gallon Slurry Tank located at the south-west extent of the farm complex. At present, the
only access is via the surrounding field which can become difficult during the winter months
due to unstable nature of the ground when saturated. After over two years of navigating
within the current operational constraints, it has become evident that improved access
requirements are absolutely necessary.

The proposed track would provide an operationally preferable route that is easier for large
farm vehicles hauling heavy loads to navigate and would link the both the Dungstore and
Slurry Tank track. As shown on the supporting plan (see Appendix A), the proposed route





Appendix A: Proposed site map and track routing
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